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Thank you chair Adams for the opportunity to share a few words on the proposed Weeksville NCP development at 1559-1563 Prospect place in my district.  As noted, this 8 story building with 44 units of affordable housing will include a much needed 26 apartment exclusively for seniors which is 60%. And a set aside for formerly homeless at 30% AMI with rent ranging from $377 to $683 and family units that will range from $1070-$1623 for two bedrooms with a 40 year regulatory agreement. 
At a time when we see heated debates causing great division across our city because of the use of hotels as shelters and in fact we have a LaQuinton Hotel being used as a shelter just five blocks down the street from this very location.  I’m pleased to see we are moving forward with this highly anticipated development.  This lot has been vacant for quite some time and we currently have NYPD flood lights steps away.  Clearly it’s a much needed development.
Although I’m pleased this is moving forward I always have the same three concerns with all developments in my district, Ensuring that it remains affordable based on what my constituents can actually afford, ensuring that there is adequate outreach and a reflection of my district, in particular Community Board 8 residents are the ones that would move into this shiny new building and third, that the jobs during the construction phases will actually employee local hires.  Everyone talks a good game in the beginning when we are going through zoning approvals and council hearings, but when the shovel is in the ground we hear a million excuses as to why deals can’t be completed without an increase in costs and why local residents cannot work at the site. 
At this critical time we are all experiences, this project has to be different.  I look forward to working with the chosen developer and HPD in the months to come to ensure this building is for us and constructed by us. 


